## TOWN OF WEST SENECA



TOWN SUPERVISOR GARY A. DICKSON

Town Council William Bauer Joseph J. Cantafio William P. Hanley Jr. Jeff Piekarec

April 28, 2021

ATTN: Honorable Town Board Members

FROM: Code Enforcement Office

RE: Monthly updates

## Office Updates:

- We have secured the services of 3 lawn maintenance companies to maintain various lots throughout the Town. Briefly, all businesses are located within the Town and have the proper zoning for a contractor business.
- 62 Columbia has been demolished. All fees incurred will be applied to the tax bill.
- We have sent letters to the abandoned gas station at Harlem & Mineral Springs advising we may demolish canopy and small building; we are awaiting a call back.
- We have started to collaborate with the Chamber of Commerce, Supervisor's Office and Assessor's Office on a more frequent basis. The goal is to keep all parties aware of upcoming developments.
- Planning Board meeting will be held on May 13<sup>th</sup>. There are 2 items scheduled.
- Due to nicer weather, there has been a drastic increase in building permits filed.
- We have completed approximately 95% of fire inspections on all assembly spaces. This includes, churches, schools, restaurants, bars, etc. These inspections are performed yearly.
- Some of the buildings at 299 Leydecker Rd and Carriage Lane Townhouses have been completed and are ready for occupancy.

Regards
Code Enforcement Office